
Brushless Shave 
Cream

A Step Back in Time



Euxesis

In 1844 perfumist
Solomon Lloyd 
developed the first 
anhydrous shave 
cream, Euxesis, a 
totally made up 
name.



Aimee Lloyd
Aime Lloyd married 
Solomon’s son 
Andrew and joined 
the family business, 
preparing and 
bottling Euxesis. 
When Solomon died 
in 1854, Andrew 
Lloyd became head of 
the firm.



Andrew Lloyd

Andrew and Aimee 
both sold Euxesis
with Andrew’s 
consent until his 
sudden death in 
1868. His mistress, 
Susannah Tarlteon, 
executor of his 
estate, sold the 
recipe and right to 
produce Euxesis, to 
wholesaler Robert 
Hovenden.



Robert Hovenden

Robert Hovenden
approached Aimee 
Lloyd to wholesale 
her version of 
Euxesis. Aimee 
refused. Upon his 
purchase of Andrew’s 
recipe, he took legal 
action for trademark 
injunction.



Euxesis continued to be produced by both 
Lloyd and Hovenden.



Euxesis



Barbasol



Frank Shields

Frank Shields was 
an MIT graduate and 
research chemist. He 
developed Barbasol
in 1918. In the early 
years it was 
produced and 
packaged entirely by 
hand.



Barbasol’s
advertising campaign 
included famous 
celebrity 
endorsements 
including greats 
such as Babe Ruth, 
Douglas Fairbanks, 
Jr. and Knute 
Rockne. Ads 
depicting men and 
women in what was 
considered risqué 
poses at the time 
also popularized the 
brand.





Singing Sam the Barbasol Man

Vaudevillian Harry 
Frankel made famous 
the jingle, “Barbasol, 
Barbasol…..No 
brush, no lather no 
rub-in…wet your 
razor then begin” in 
radio advertisements



Back to the Future

Barbasol continues to 
be a leader in shaving 
cream sales. To 
celebrate their 100th

birthday and to compete 
with the burgeoning wet 
shave market, they 
introduced 1919 Classic 
Shaving Cream, a take 
on their original non-
aerosol shaving cream.



Burma Shave



Robert Odell

Robert Odell was a 
lawyer and insurance 
salesman. Diagnosed 
with sciatic 
rheumatism, his 
doctor counseled him 
to leave his stressful 
job behind. He 
founded Burma Vita 
in 1923 and began 
selling his father’s 
liniment.



Carl Noren

Chemist Carl Noren
developed the 
formula for Burma 
Shave based on a 
tube of Lloyd’s 
Euxesis.



Advertising
Odell’s son Allan 
came up with the 
idea of using sets of 
small serial signs 
advertising Burma 
Shave. His Dad gave 
him $200.00 for the 
campaign.



With repeat orders 
coming in from the 
advertising, Robert 
Odell went out and 
sold 49% of his 
company to 
investors. They set 
up a sign shop and 
used slogans and 
lines thought up by 
Robert and Allan 
Odell.



After awhile, Robert 
and Allan’s prose 
began to wane. They 
started an annual 
contest with $100.00 
paid for each verse 
accepted



End of an Era
With increased 
driving speeds and 
interstate travel, the 
signs lost their 
effectiveness and 
sales declined. The 
company was sold to 
Philip Morris, the 
signs removed and in 
1966 the company 
moved to New Jersey. 
Soon after production 
was discontinued.



Brushless Shave Cream; The Recipe
Phase A 

150g Stearic Acid 

10g Glyceryl Stearate 

10g Shea Butter 

80g Glycerin 

 

Phase B 

400g Water 

5g Borax 

 

Phase C 

5.79g Potassium Hydroxide 

1.67g Sodium Hydroxide 

317.5g Water 

 

Phase D 

20g Oil 

10g Fragrance 

3g Neolone PE

 



Phase A & B
Weigh and melt the 
oils to 160° F.

Weigh the sodium 
borate and the water. 
Add the water to the 
sodium borate. Bring 
to a boil and set 
aside.



Phase D
Weigh the soft oils, 
fragrance and 
preservative. Set 
aside



Phase C
Weigh the water and 
the hydroxides. Mix 
the potassium and 
sodium hydroxide in 
the water until 
dissolved and add to 
the oils.



Bring the fats/lye 
solution to 
temperature. Check 
for neutrality shortly 
after solution 
reaches temperature. 



Add the sodium 
borate/water 
solution



In order to speed up 
cooling, place in an 
ice water bath if 
desired.



Once the mass 
begins to cool, switch 
to dough hooks and 
continue stirring 
until the mass 
reaches 113°F or 
whatever 
temperature is 
required for your 
specific preservative.



Add the soft oil, 
fragrance and 
preservative. 
Continue stirring 
until thoroughly 
incorporated.



Done! Once cooled to 
room temperature, 
place in a container 
with a tight fitting 
lid. Mix again in 24 
hours. Allow the 
cream to rot for 4 – 6 
weeks. This will allow 
the cream to relax 
and hopefully take 
on a pearlized sheen.


